BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES November 23, 2021 5:00 PM
PRESENT: Jessica Miller, Erik Lowe, Omar Johnson & William Droheim
INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE:

WELLS APPROVED:

WELLS NOT APPROVED:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:
DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED:

DWA APPROVED: Henry Leal 3-58

DWA NOT APPROVED:

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS APPROVED: Steven and Amy Feder 32-125, Jodi and Scott
Brill 29-86.15, Bunnel Street LLP 30-2.25, Cove Rd Inn LLC (Greenhouse system), Cove Rd
Inn LLC (Inn and restaurant system- FAIL)

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT APPROVED:

BEACHES/EM/MDPH:

ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM APPROVED: Jonias Assis 11-84, Richard Andre 31-16
ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM NOT APPROVED:

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL APPROVED:

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL NOT APPROVED:
TRAILER PERMITS APPROVED:

TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

Representative to the Landbank- The Board discussed possible applicants to fill the town
representative position to the Landbank. Board Member, Jess Miller, said she would reach out to




the candidates. David Bouck is the prime candidate of the three candidates that were suggested
at the November 10, 2021 meeting.

Discuss Regulation for Enhanced Septic Systems in Proximity to Coastal Ponds- The Board
followed up on the discussion to increase septic system regulations in areas in close proximity to
coastal ponds. The Health Agent provided septic system by-laws for the towns of West Tisbury,
Oak Bluffs and Chilmark to Board Member Eric Lowe. The Health Agent reached out to expert
George Heufelder for guidance and information on enhanced septic systems.

Covid-19 Update: Summarized the increase in the number of COVID-19 cases on the island. In
the past two weeks, there have been 37 new cases. The mobile vaccination bus returned to the
Island on November 20 and 21. 84 school children and personnel were vaccinated in the two day
period.

PERMITS APPROVED:
Special Event Caterer Reporting Form: Edward Begin (Kent Healy Memorial Service)

Septic Installers Permit: John J. Healy (Clayco Earthworks)

Temporary Food Establishment Permit: West Tisbury Farmer’s Holiday Market (11/20, 12/18),
New Lane Sundries-Vineyard Artisan Festival (11/26, 11/27)

PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

TIME 1S RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE
ANTICIPATE:

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED
IN: Notice of Minor Modification to the Martha’s Vineyard Refuse Disposal and Resource

Recovery District
OUT:
Minutes Approved: 11/10/21

BoH Approval: 12/9/21



